Iron County Memorial Building Restoration Committee

Meeting Minutes - March 14, 2016

Present: Bill Thomas, Joe Walesewicz, Dorothy Walesewicz, Pat DiLuna, Laverne Morello, Judy Nevala, Leola Maslanka, Karen Tenlen, Joe Pinardi

Bill opened the meeting at 5:30. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Pat affirmed that the meeting notice was properly posted. Pat read the minutes from the February 22 meeting. Motion made to accept, seconded, and approved.

COMMUNICATIONS; None

TREASURER'S REPORT; There is \$10,059.36 in the checkbook. We have close to \$1000 in bills to pay, which includes a \$400 bill for water and sewer for the three month period. Joe has not received the \$500 rebate Xcel Energy said they are sending. Revenue is going down in the bowling alley, but the heating bills are also going down.

OLD BUSINESS; Bill looked at the floor in the Community Center in Mercer but it had been painted with game courts and did not appeal to him. Bill and Joe went to Studio 54 and liked the floor. Laverne took photos of that flooring and everyone at the meeting liked the color. Mike of Action Floors brought samples, but they were not the same color as the one at Studio 54. The question came up about whether the foyer was included in the price quoted by Action Floors. That will be discussed with them when Joe asks for a color sample the same as Studio 54. Money for the floor will be on the agenda at the next Finance Committee meeting. Bill makes a report at each meeting about progress on the building .At the next meeting he will have a spread sheet showing what has been raised and spent. Laverne will make up a before and after photo collection to show the committee what has been done. May looks like the best month to have the work on the floor done as there are very few bookings.

That month will also be a good time for yard clean-up. The city will provide a truck to haul away the debris which the volunteers rake up.

FUNDRAISERS: Dorothy reported that we lost three bookings because the Chamber of Commerce reserved a date and then canceled it. Meanwhile two other events had to be turned down. A rumor was going around that there was a \$500 charge for booking the hall when it is actually \$350. The booking price is now in the ad in the newspapers and is on our Facebook page.

Dorothy wondered if we could have an Open House after the parade on Memorial Day. We have to determine if there is something planned by the American Legion, the VFW, or the VietNam Vets who take turns having an event.

The question came up about having the bowling alley open during the All School Reunion in July. Many of the folks who attend the reunion bowled back in the day, and might enjoy a turn at it again.

Our next meeting will be on Monday, April 11 at 5:30, same place.

Adjourned at 6:25

Respectfully submitted. Pat Dil una